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Issue:  

 
As electric vehicles become an increasingly large share of the automotive market, certifications for 
mechanics need to have the relevant training to make sure they can service electric vehicles. 
Especially as the Canadian Government pushes for 100% electric vehicle sales by 2035, plans need 
to be put in place to transition the workforce for upcoming needs. 

 
Background: 
  
Electric vehicles require entirely different knowledge sets than traditional internal combustion 
engine vehicles. For example, electric vehicles do not possess transmissions, one of the most key 
components for internal combustion engine vehicles. 310-S and 310-T certifications are required to 
work on vehicles but don’t have any required training for electric vehicles.  
 
Thus, the education required to work on this component is irrelevant for mechanics that are 
working solely on electric vehicles and their drivetrains. As an increasing share of the automotive 
market transitions towards electric vehicles, those who are only trained and knowledgeable on 
internal combustion engines will have decreasing number of vehicles to work on, especially as the 
federal government requires all vehicles sold in Canada to be electric by 2035. 
 
Not only do we need more technicians certified to work on electric vehicles but also need to 
transition the existing technician labour force away from internal combustion engines. Currently 
there is almost 50,000 Ontarians employed as automotive technicians working on both passenger 
vehicles as well as transport trucks.1 They will need retraining in how to manage electric vehicle 
components such as battery fuel cells and charging ports. The risk for many auto shops is that they 
do not have the skilled workforce necessary to service electric vehicles and are excluded from 
working on these new vehicles until they can hire or have their personnel trained to work on electric 
vehicles. Retraining their existing technicians to work on electric vehicles could be a costly and 
prohibitive challenge facing the sector. 
 
Beyond the questions of personnel concerns are the concerns that shops will have to upgrade their 
equipment to deal with electric vehicles and their unique needs. This will be a costly transition that 
will be hard to justify until the demand is present from their customer base. However there needs to 
a be proactive approach to help those businesses adjust to changing market conditions imposed by 
government initiatives. 
 
Unless these challenges are addressed the mechanic shops of today could struggle to operate in the 
world of tomorrow.    
 

 
1 Automotive Service Technician in Ontario | Job prospects - Job Bank 

https://www.jobbank.gc.ca/marketreport/outlook-occupation/14799/ON
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Recommendations: 
 
The Ontario Chamber of Commerce urges the Government of Ontario to: 

 
1. Provide financial assistance through loans and grants to help those already trained and 310-S, 

310-T, and 421-A certified to get training to work on electric vehicles. 
 

2. Provide financial assistance through loans and grants to help small auto mechanic shops 
adapt to electric vehicles and their unique needs including any specialized equipment 
purchases necessary. 
 

3. Work with post-secondary institutions to develop and enhance certification programs for 
310-S, 310-T, and 421-A to be inclusive of electric vehicles.  

 


